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Week ending December 12, 2010

Weather Summary: Drought and freezing temperatures materialized within the past week. According to the U.S.
drought monitor as of December 7, 2010, drought conditions were present in all parts of the State and extreme compared
to the moisture conditions the year prior. Dry conditions were most severe in the northeast. Precipitation was light and less
than half an inch in any region. Temperatures were 12 to 14 degrees below normal with highs in the 60s and 70s and lows
in the 20s and 30s.

Field Crops: The majority of field crops were finished for the season, thus unaffected by the cold weather. The effect of
low temperatures on sugarcane was still being assessed. In the Panhandle, some wheat and oats were being planted.
Cotton harvest is nearly complete.

Vegetables: Highway truck restrictions were eased to allow vulnerable crops to be transported quickly to processors.
Farmers were protecting crops from frost. Cold weather reduced strawberry harvesting. In Okeechobee and St. Lucie
counties, tomatoes and bell peppers appear to have incurred freeze damage. In Palm Beach County, green beans, sweet
corn, and leafy vegetables sustained variable damage. In Miami-Dade County, farmers were busy harvesting squash and
boniatos and planting winter vegetables. Light harvesting of celery and cabbage will begin within the next few weeks. The
season for okra and avocados was drawing to a close. Market movement consisted of sweet corn, cucumbers, eggplant,
endive, escarole, okra, bell peppers, radishes, squash, tomatoes, strawberries, and avocados.

Livestock and Pastures: The pasture condition decreased this past week throughout the State due to freezing
temperatures and continued drought. Most pasture in the Panhandle and northern areas was in poor condition due to cold
and freezing temperatures. Freezing weather has stopped winter forage from growing. Small grains for forage were being
planted. Some grazing was started on small grain forage. The cattle condition ranged from very poor to excellent with
most in fair condition. More cattlemen were feeding hay and supplements. In the central areas, pasture condition ranged
from very poor to good with most in poor to fair condition. Heavy frost and temperatures as low as 22 degrees, greatly
decreased pasture condition. Winter small grain forage did not meet expectations due to limited rain. The condition of
most of the cattle was fair to good. In the southwestern areas, pasture condition ranged from very poor to good with most
in poor condition. Heavy frost December 6 and 7 damaged pasture grasses that were already stressed from lack of rainfall.
More cattle were being fed hay and molasses. The cattle condition ranged from poor to good with most in good condition.
Statewide, the condition of the cattle was very poor to excellent with most in good condition.

Citrus: Highs were in the 60s and 70s, with early morning lows in the upper 20s and lower 30s the first few days of the
week, rising to the 40s and 50s in the latter portion. Twenty-four of the 25 stations recorded some precipitation. The
stations reporting the most precipitation were Palmdale and Clewiston, each reporting 0.25 inch of recorded rainfall.
Overall, there were moderate drought conditions in most of the citrus area according to the U.S. drought monitor, last
updated on December 7. Indian River, Brevard, and St Lucie counties are experiencing extreme drought conditions, while
surrounding counties are experiencing severe conditions. Moderate to extreme drought conditions extend over most of the
citrus area. Forty-four packinghouses and 14 processors have opened, with a few more scheduled to open. Cultural
practices included application of lime and irrigation.
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